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Hello Lions of 25A 

I hope you all enjoyed Thanksgiving!  It is always a busy day (week?) for me.  But having                                      

my family and friends together for the feast is worth all the effort.  We give thanks for                                        

what we have and are thankful that that we can give to others.  We Lions make a                                     

difference on this day – many families would not be able to share a meal without our giving. 

This time of the year always seems to come too quickly – and it’s gone in a blink of an eye.   There is the 

decorating and baking and gift buying and parties in our personal lives.  But for Lions we are also helping 

decorate the town tree or the community center.  We are gathering items for local food banks or direct 

meals to families in our communities.   We are collecting gifts for seniors at the nearby nursing home.   

We are wrapping toys to make sure child goes without a gift.  Yes, a very busy time, but Where There’s a 

Need There’s a Lion.    

We are seven months away from the end of the first century of Lions!    Has your club discussed or 

planned a Legacy Project??  This is a great way to ensure that our celebration carries into the next 100 

years.  There are New Mountains to Climb!   

We will be celebrating throughout the year, but definitely at the 2017 District and State Conventions.  

Please check out the flyer in the newsletter – and SAVE THE DATES!   Evansville is not too far away and it 

will be a great time to observe this event with our International President Bob Corlew. 

Then there is the BIG convention in Chicago!  Then there is the BIG convention in Chicago!  Please also 

check out the Lions International Convention Update.   We will keep updating that page with current 

information.  

And if you are looking for speakers for your meetings or have a question about Leader Dog or Cancer 

Control, please check out the list of project trustees now included in the newsletter.  Thank you,  

2VDG/PDG Lion Dennis. 

Everyone enjoy this wondrous time of the year.  Take time to pause and remember holidays past while 

savoring the joy and excitement of the moment.   Don’t worry about the work or effort to prepare for 

the big day.  It will happen whether you are ready or not, so let go, take a deep breath and feel the love 

of family and friends. 

May your holidays be peaceful, happy, crazy and joyous and transport you into a wonderful 

New Year.  

                                    Lion Patty Cooke,  District Governor 
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 GLT 

PDG Connie Roe (PDG Kevin) 

701 S Huddleston Rd., Winamac  IN 46996 

H: 574‐946‐4701  C: 219-863-0761 

kroegwen@embarqmail.com  
  
GMT 

Doug Schmeltz (Angie) 

14726 Bryan St., Cedar Lake IN 46303 

H: 219-375-9714   C:  219-608-0097 

D_Schmeltz72@hotmail.com 

  

Region 1 

Region Chair  

Al Konieczka (St. John Lions)                                                                                                                                                                                      

12548 W 101st Place, St. John, IN 46373                                                                                                                                                                                                                

H: 219‐365‐1091   C: 219‐201‐9103  

al@alkoncgi.com        

Zone 1A 
Arcides Santiago (East Chicago Evening) 

4318 Olcott Ave., E. Chicago, IN 46312 

H:  219‐398‐1151  C:  219-746-4889 

cdsauto1@aol.com 

*E. Chicago Evening‐Hammond‐Indiana Harbor East  

Chicago‐Whiting* 

Zone 1B 
Greg Fabian (Crown Point)) 

1240 W. 56th Ave., Crown Point, IN 46307 

C: 219-682-5262  

gtgffabian@sbcglobal.net  

*Cedar Lake‐Crown Point‐Lake of the Four Seasons‐

Lowell* 
*Schererville Central‐St. John* 

Zone 1C 
Tom Talaga (Schererville Lions) 

8238 Meadow Lane, St. John, IN 46373 

H: 219‐558– 0160 
tbtalaga@comcast.net  

*Dyer‐Griffith‐Highland‐Munster‐Schererville* 

 Region 2 

Region Chair  

PDG Tom Hansen (Hobart Lions)                                                                                                                                                                                      

134 Beverly Blvd. Hobart, IN  46342 

C: 773‐592‐4891  

thansen1644@yahoo.com        

Zone 2A 
Tom Hendrix (Ogden Dunes Lions) 

16 Aspen Road, Ogden Dunes, IN 46368 

H: 219‐762-4188  
oduner1@msn.com  

*Burns Harbor‐Chesterton‐Ogden Dunes‐South Haven‐

Valparaiso* 

  

Zone 2B 
Clarence Davis (Hobart Lions) 

4767 E 61st Ave., Hobart, IN 46342 

219‐942‐4433   csdavis61@comcast.net 

*Hobart‐Lake Station-Merrillville –Portage* 
  
Region 3 

Region Chair  

Dave Dickinson (Westville Lions) 
509 Virginia St.   Walkerton, IN 46574 

 H: 574-586-3109  C: 574-780--0713 

DavidDickinson20@yahoo.com        

Zone 3A 
Brian Pagels (Michiana Lions) 

7585 W. Arndt Ct, LaPorte, IN 46350 

H: 219‐874-6316 

BrianPagels@comcast.net 

*LaPorte‐LaPorte Maple City‐Michiana L C‐Michigan City 

-Mill Creek Community‐Rolling Prairie* 

Zone 3B 

Mitch Semans (Hamlet Lions) 
1250 E. 500 N, Knox, IN  46534 

219-508-1224     

bogey2308@gmail.com 

*Door Village‐Hamlet‐Hanna‐Koontz Lake L C‐Union Mills 

Wanatah‐Westville* 
  

Region 4 

Region Chair  

PDG Dennis Brown (Kouts Lions) 
PO Box 436, Kouts, IN 46347 

C: 219‐766‐3770 l iondennisbrown@yahoo.com 

Zone 4A 
Robert Souza 

108 S Melville St., Rensselaer, IN 47978 

219‐866‐5594 nbsouza@aol.com  

*Goodland‐Kentland‐Morocco‐Remington‐Rensselaer* 

Zone 4B 
Thomas Strain (Wheatfield Lions) 

2164 W 1400 N, Wheatfield, IN 46392 

219-956-3988  tomstrain6@gmail.com 

*Hebron‐Kouts‐La Crosse‐Shelby‐Wheatfield* 
Zone 4C 

  

*Bass Lake‐Francesville‐Medaryville Community- 

Monterey‐Star City‐Winamac* 
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Message from 1st VDG Robin Smith: 

We are almost to the half way mark of our Lion year, and in the middle of                                            

one of the most celebrated holiday seasons.  Although our Lions are always                                    

serving in one way or another, traditionally, our service expands during this                                         

time of year as we strive to put more smiles on more people’s faces and make                                   

more of a  difference in our communities.  I took some quiet time over the                               

Thanksgiving holiday  to reflect on our Lions family, and as always, felt thankful to                           

be part of this great district and organization.  I am continually amazed to hear about                  

and watch the great works of our clubs, and I thank you for making that difference. 

While you and your club are making a difference in your community by creating food baskets, 

ringing the bell, shopping for gifts, serving food, visiting the ‘shut-in’, and much more, please 

keep this spirit of service alive by sharing these good deeds with everyone.  Share it on social 

media, print it in the newspaper, and shout it from the roof top…. share the joy and invite 

someone new to experience it.  And of course, don’t forget to let Lions Clubs International               

know what you are doing by filing your reports each and every month.  These reports help our 

organization know what we are doing, and how we are helping to meet the needs of our 

communities, our district, our state and our world.  If you are still not sure how to get this task 

accomplished, reach out and ask.  We are here to serve you as well.   

As you journey through this next month and close the year of 2016, please take some time to 

reflect on the meaning of the holiday season, spend some quality time with your family and 

friends, and get recharged.  May each of your lives be filled with much love, peace, and joy,    

now and into the new year.   

      Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays, and Happy New Year!! 

                                   Lion Robin. 1st VDG 
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Nominations and Elections 

The following positions and the persons currently holding these will be up for election at our District 

Convention on March 18, 2017: 

District Governor---Robin Smith  

First Vice District Governor—Dennis Brown 

Second Vice District Governor--Open 

Trustees:   

Ed Paine Care and Helping hands –Region 1 and Region 3---Doug Schmeltz---Butch Weston 

Indiana Lions Cancer Control Fund –Oscar Ryl Kuchar 

Indiana Lions Eye and Tissue Bank---Kevin Roe 

Indiana Lions Speech & Hearing—Robert Morgan 

Indiana Lions for the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired---Mitch Siemans 

Indiana Lions for Leader Dog---Tom Kimble 

Indiana Lions Foundation---Andrew Dybel 

      A candidate seeking election to one of these positions must submit a letter of intention                        

as well as a letter of endorsement from his or her club to: 

Lion Bo Zimmerman,   lionbo@frontier.com 

602  Hamilton St., Union Mills, IN 46382 

  

   

We Welcome these New Members: 

             CLUB                                   MEMBER                                        SPONSOR                                                                                         

            Lowell                                 Gerald Deyot 

            Michigan City                     Susan L. Dreske                            Timothy Leary 

            Mill Creek Community      Treva B. Lawson                          Marilyn Lawson 

 

   There are no deceased members this month. 
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W. P. Woods Awards 
 

At the November 12, 2016 meeting of the Indiana Lions Foundation, the trustees passed              

a policy to deal with outdated credits and moneys that are shown on the received funds list.  

These are credits earned by working at the State Fair, race track, etc., or money donated                         

by clubs or individuals.  The W.P. Woods Fellowship program began in 1995 and Lions                  

have been working since to gain credits towards a W. P. Woods Fellowship. 

 

Some of the credits or money were earned or donated as far back as 2006-2007 Lions year.                    

In an effort to use these older credits and money, the Trustees are going to be contacting                

each of the holders of older accounts to see what they want to do with their credits or                   

money.  The policy will take effect July 1, 2017. 

 

Every effort will be made to contact the account holders to determine what steps will                  

be taken.  Also you do not need to wait for a trustee to contact you about your club or              

individual account.  You can contact them.  You have three trustees in each district to                   

contact.  They are listed in your district governor’s directory and the state directory.  

 

Thank you and I hope to hear from you soon, 

Lion Sandy Ruane 

Indiana Lions Foundation President 

W.P. Woods Fellowship State Chair 
fsruane@frontier.com 
812-498-3565 

 

 

Distinguished Lion Awards 

 
Lions of 25A, we have many Lions from over the state of Indiana and our district                         

who are worthy of the Award. It will be presented at the Indiana Lions State                         

Convention. To recognize a Lion in your club, just submit the form through the link                     

below.  If you want to name a Lion from our District, fill out the form and forward it                         

to DG Patty Cooke.  All forms must be received by January 31, 2017. 

 

Please go to the Indiana Lions Foundation website to submit an application: 

 

 http://indianalionsfoundationmd25.org/     

 

The application will go directly to the Chair of that Committee, PCC Bob Booher.                       

If you prefer to use the paper version of that application or need more information                        

you can contact him at lion_boo@att.net.  
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DECEMBER UPDATE: Lions Clubs International Convention and 100th Anniversary Celebration  

The parade shirts and hats have been revealed! 

 

We have a few shirts remaining, but will have more available in late January 2017.  The hats are in plentiful 

supply.  You can order for late January delivery to your home (a small delivery fee will be included) from this 

website: http://www.promotionsplus1.com/showrooms.htm  

Or you can wait until you see a Committee member in January.   

Don’t forget to register for LCICon.  You will save money registering early and increase your odds of getting in 

the Indiana Delegation Hotel (The Palmer House Hilton). 

Go to the LCICon web site at http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php for more information and to register. 

PDG Dan Wilcox, ICC Chairman – danwpu@comcast.net  

 

   Lions International Convention and 100th Anniversary Celebration 

  We will be checking on reserving a bus to transport 25A Lions to Chicago for the day of the parade—

Saturday, July 1st. Our State Convention Committee has chosen a new parade    uniform. The racing-styled 

shirt was for sale at the Leadership Conference last month and is pretty sharp. As soon as it is available for 

purchase on-line, we will send out that link and also post it in the Newsletter.   To see what the Host 

Committee in Illinois has planned and opportunities to volunteer, go to their web site: 

www.lions2017chicago.org/                                 DG Patty Cooke 
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Worldwide Weeks of Service are great opportunities to support the Centennial Service Challenge and 

make a difference in your community.  Visit the Worldwide week of Service to Fight Hunger page to start 

planning your hunger project, and invite your community to change the world with you! 

 

                                                                                    Zone 1-B Activities: 

Crown Point– Hosting the next Zone 1-B Meeting on      February 6th at Pappas Restaurant, 6:30 PM; Cost is $15.00. Food 

offerings will follow next month. 

Lakes of the Four Seasons– Children’s Christmas Party is December 11th.; Gift collection will be Dec. 16th and      distribu-

tion on the 17th. 

Lowell—Annual Christmas Tree Sale is ongoing. Dictionaries will be distributed to 3rd Graders in December. 

Schererville Central—Special need for Food Pantries during the holidays. 

Schererville—Donating $800 to St. Timothy Food Pantry which will be matched at 50 cents to the dollar.  

St. John—Providing gift cards to Strack and VanTil and also Target to needy families. In process of donating a park bench 

from recycled plastic caps as part of their Legacy   Project.   

              Lion Greg Fabian, Zone Chairman 
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Valparaiso Lions Club 

The Valparaiso Lions Club recently provided 40 

care bags to the VNA Hospice Center in       

Valparaiso. The care bags are for the patient and 

their families who are undergoing a difficult    

transition. Included in the bags are items to make 

the patient more comfortable: skin lotion, lip 

balm, combs, etc, and also hard candies, puzzle 

and game books, coffee and tea, notebooks, and 

a stuffed teddy bear among other items.  

The Valparaiso Lions Club has just finished a successful 

season officiating Valpo University Football  games by 

running the Chain Gang. They man the yard markers and 

chains for all the home football games. Six to ten mem-

bers work each game. This is the 45th season they have 

participated.. PDG Bob Morgan and Lion Bob Mahoney 

have been on the Chain Gang throughout those years.  

Monterey Lions Club 

Monterey Lions Secretary Kelli Denton and President Doug Denton hand out candy at the Mon-

terey town ‘s Halloween Party on October 30th. They were dressed as “Kato” and “The Green 

Hornet” 
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Calendar 

December 1    Westville OV  

December 3    Council Christmas Party in Indianapolis 

December 4    Speech & Hearing Luncheon in Indianapolis 

December 6    Valparaiso OV 

December 8    South Haven OV 

December 10    Indiana Harbor East Chicago OV 

December 13    Portage OV 

December 14    Hobart OV 

December 25    Christmas Day 

January 1    New Years Day 

January 5    Crown Point OV 

January 7    Council Meeting in Evansville 

January 17    Hanna OV 

January 20    Michigan City OV 

January 22    District Meeting in Kouts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Where is District Governor Patty headed: 


